
 

EXHIBIT A 

 

[Date] 

 

 

Ms. Karina Rodriguez 

Dallas Fort Worth International Airport 

PO Box 619428 

DFW Airport, TX 75261-9428 

 

Re: Foreign Trade Zone Application 

 

 

Dear Ms. Rodriguez: 

 

We understand that the Dallas/Fort Worth International Airport Board intends to apply for a 

Foreign Trade Zone site at the FedEx Trade Networks Transport & Brokerage, Inc. 

distribution facility located at 1144 W. Bethel Road in Coppell, TX within the Coppell 

Independent School District (“Coppell ISD”). We understand that imported inventory and 

inventory held for export at the facility will be exempt from ad valorem tax. Therefore, a 

Payment in Lieu of Taxes (PILOT) agreement has been approved by the Coppell ISD Board 

of Trustees ensuring Coppell ISD receives payment in lieu of ad valorem tax payments on 

property within the Foreign Trade Zone site.   

 

The Coppell ISD Board of Trustees have determined the Foreign Trade Zone site is not 

contrary to the public interest.  We do not object to your efforts to establish a Foreign Trade 

Zone at the facility. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

[Name] 

[Title] 

Coppell Independent School District 

 

 

cc:  Mr. William Schweitzer, FedEx Trade Networks Transport & Brokerage, Inc. 

Ms. Rebecca Williams, Rockefeller Group Foreign Trade Zone Services 

 


